
 

 
 
JTK ADMINISTRATION BLDG    ∙     421 N. COUNTY FARM ROAD    ∙    WHEATON, IL 60187 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Deborah A. Conroy, Chair 
  DuPage County Board Members 
 
FROM:  Jason R. Blumenthal, Esq. – Assistant Director of Operations 
 
DATE:   November 26, 2024 
 
RE:  Safe Harbor FY25 Funding Request (A.K.A. Child-Friendly Courts Foundation) 
 
 
Background:  
 
During the November 14, 2024, Finance Committee meeting members of the Child Friendly 
Courts Foundation made a request to the County Board to assist in funding what is known as the 
Safe Harbor Children Waiting Room located at the DuPage County Courthouse. Their mission is 
to provide a safe and comfortable waiting room for children whose parents have business in the 
courthouse. Last year they requested $40,750 for FY24 to supplement their budget allowing full 
operations for the remainder of the year. The County Board approved their agreement on January 
23, 2025, and that one-year deal will be complete. While making that ask, they mentioned 
additional support may be needed in FY25. At that time the County Board stated they would like 
to see statistics on their operations before committing for the out-years. 
 
Staff has received their FY25 request for $106,000. The Foundation has stated the need for support 
is due to statutory changes which allowed its revenue stream on filing fees to be discontinued. This 
year they have hired a new Executive Director and have indicated they hope to fundraise more 
throughout the year to offset these costs. Their annual report is also attached for reference. 
 
Direction Needed: 
 
Staff is seeking direction on whether this initiative should be funded and if so how. If the County 
Board desires to fund this program, Staff recommends using ARPA Interest funds. 
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